1) Chemistry BS and BA
a) Letter from subcommittee: Fredal
i) Several items, outlined in letter
b) Reviewers:
i) Many courses have no change in credit hours: e.g., 5 to 5, 3 to 3. This seems to increase the workload for students. Total number of contact hours is expanded. Conversion is described as simple conversion, but this is not the case in actuality. Some courses seem to have been “re-envisioned.” The proposal needs to explain the changes.

(1) (Answer from T. Gustafson: Complaint has been not enough credit given for the amount of time spent inside and outside of class. A readjustment of credit hours. Example Organic Chemistry.)
ii) Letter contradicts advising sheet on area of elective courses: 6 credits in letter; 2 courses on sheet.

iii) Proposal includes 6000 and 7000 level courses. This could raise suspicion. Answer: Courses do not have to be listed in proposal; they could be allowed by permission for exceptional students. Decision: Either remove those courses from the proposal. If they are kept in proposal, statement should be added to clarify that they are not intended for all students.

iv) Learning goals are the same for both BA and BS; department may want to revisit this. 

c) Programs will return to department
